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MILLION DOLLAR MILESTONE FOR LAKE COUNTY GENERAL FUND

The Lake County Commissioners expect efficiency and transparency with local taxpayer money
entrusted to Lake County and the efforts of Recorder Becky Lynch were highlighted during a
recent budget hearing with the Board.

Commission President John R. Hamercheck said, “Becky Lynch’s proactive budgeting approach
and constant communication with the Commissioner’s Office continues to be the model for a
unified approach when working within the County’s budget limits.”

At the Board of Commissioners budget Hearing on January 24, 2022 the Recorder program
earned accolades from the Lake County Commissioners as she eclipsed a million-dollar milestone
by reducing General Fund expenditures through a more efficient use of fees collected and
responsible budgeting.

“A thorough operations review was performed and a salary study created in order to establish
the specifics related to job duties in the Recorder Department. This study became the
cornerstone to developing a technology-salary apportionment. The innovative formula brought
to light an active new use for the accumulating balance. Applying this program to Recorder
payroll expenses ultimately freed-up much needed resources for the County General Fund,” said
County Recorder Becky Lynch.

“I sincerely thank Recorder Lynch and her team for the efficient and effective work flow that has
resulted in her ability to return much needed revenue to the County,” said Commissioner John
Plecnik.

In addition to a vendor refund of $108,183.00 in 2017, Recorder Lynch’s efforts have resulted in
a savings in excess of $1,000,0000 the County General Fund.
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“Recorder Lynch continues to be the consummate team player as it relates to the overall
budgetary picture of Lake County,”” added Commissioner Ron Young.

The Lake County Recorder's Office maintains county land records. The first Lake County Ohio
Deed was recorded April 16, 1840. Documents that are submitted for recording are scanned,
indexed and preserved by some of the most modern methods available to allow for secure

access.
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